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Of every single one of these candidates, the general consensus of this constituency is that ANY of these candidates would have made a better choice than Mr. Wheable (due to the widespread level of corruption this attorney has famed himself for). But it's of no surprise Mr. Wheable would have been the #1 choice selected by the County Commission, namely due to the pending matter at hand regarding the covert planning of the Opioid SLAPP lawsuit that Wheable himself initiated into our government business affairs (before conveniently resigning as DA just two months before this meeting; then re-appearing onto the scene for County Manager just 8 months after this meeting). The district hospital "WBR" Hospital (the primary party of the two parties under scrutiny for the targeted SLAPP lawfare), was already provided counsel by Wheable and Beecher in secrecy, prior to the litigant of choice being made public, Before and AFTER Wheable's selection for this hospital trustee position; to assist in favorably positioning the hospital before the targeted litigant was revealed. It's yet to be discovered what the members of the County Commission knew before this appointee selection took place. It would be advantageous to examine all that Commissioner Laurie Carson knew in secrecy prior to this meeting before she shows her support for Wheable's nomination to fill this vacant seat # 2 of the Hospital Board of Trustees, and not Andy Bath (or the other three contestants).

It makes perfect sense as to why Mr. Andy Bath was already out of the question, whom would have been a most excellent choice, as it remains highly suspicious that likely every member of this County Commission was provided some degree of secret counsel to have known that this respectable man (Mr. Bath, the CEO of the most well respected small business pharmacy in town Economy Drug), might soon become their source of exploitation.
 
It's not simply due to Wheable's ill-famed reputation of corruption as to why ANY of these nominees would have been a premier choice, as every single one of these candidates are accomplished, highly qualified contenders, much moreso as Mr. Wheable (as the large part of this constituency would concur). Nancy Baker, a well respected retired doctor. Mr. Lytle, another superior choice for positive change. Dale Derbidge, another most excellent choice. This just goes to illustrate the stronghold Wheable has had over the decision making of this commission in their secret discussions to plot future planning matters outside the purview of Open Meeting Governance [NRS 241]. Being that Wheable is the party responsible for introducing this state-to-county litigation option to the County Commission and being that they collectively chose this litigation option upon his direction (in the latter part of 2019), it's apparent that these commissioners highly relied upon anything Wheable had to suggest thereafter, no matter how unethical it increasingly became. It's apparent that the commissioners placed their full trust in Wheable's hands as the "legal expert" on the matter, ever since they took his initial advice to move forward with this (by opting out of the Federal Settlement for this instead).

















